
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    January 24, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5592-22 Awarding a Contract for the Tualatin River Greenway 
Trail Extension Construction Documents and Professional Services to Alta Planning + Design, Inc.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council award a contract to Alta Planning + Design, Inc. for construction 
documents, design and related professional services for the Tualatin River Greenway Trail 
Extension Project, and authorize the City Manager to enter into a contract for consulting services.  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Community members identified trails and multi-use paths as one of the highest priority recreation 
facilities during the 2018 Tualatin Parks and Recreation Master Plan. The City received an Oregon 
Department of Transportation (ODOT), Oregon Community Paths Program (OCP) grant to design 
and build a section of the Tualatin River Greenway Trail. This trail section runs from Hazelbrook 
Road, under Highway 99W through Roamers Rest RV Park, and connects to the existing trail at 
River Ridge Apartments. The .45 mile regional trail section is a critical active transportation link due 
to safety, accessibility, connectivity, and equity. This regional multimodal off street trail will connect 
commuters, residential housing and employment. Washington County provided Major Street 
Transportation Improvement Program (MSTIP) Opportunity Funds for the 30% state grant match.  
 
Council adopted Resolutions No. 5574-21 and 5577-21 authorizing the City Manager to Execute 
Grant Agreements with the ODOT and Washington County. The next step is construction 
documents and professional services, which will lead to building this public trail extension.  

 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Grant funds for the trail design and construction have been committed by the state and county in 
the amount of $1,508,427. The agreement with Alta Planning + Design, Inc. for construction 
documents and related professional services totals $373,753.60. 
 

Attachments: 
Resolution 5592-22 
 


